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Dear Mr McClue

T&CP (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015
& Planning (Listed Buildings & Conservation Areas) Regulations 1990 

MURPHY'S YARD KENTISH TOWN NW5
Application No. 2020/5774/P

Thank you for your letter of 11 December 2020 consulting us on the request for a scoping opinion on an Environmental Impact Assessment for the proposed comprehensive redevelopment of Murphy’s Yard, Kentish Town, NW5.
Having reviewed the submitted documents, we are generally content that the Built Heritage Assessment (Appendix D) (RPS Group, November 2020) makes a helpful initial assessment of the history and significance of the site and its heritage assets, identifies relevant designated heritage assets within a 500m radius including conservation areas, and that relevant historic environment policy and guidance has been referenced. We note, though, that the listed building St. Alban's Villas (list entry no.: 1379017) is erroneously associated with a location adjacent to the site, whereas it stands some way further north than indicated on Highgate Road. 
Nonetheless, given the heights of the structures associated with the proposals and the surrounding landscape character development is likely to be visible across a large area and could, as a result, affect the settings and so the significance of heritage assets at some distance from this site itself. We would expect the assessment to clearly demonstrate that the extent of the proposed study area is of the appropriate size to ensure that all heritage assets likely to be affected by this development have been included and can be properly assessed. 
Also, given the proximity of the site to Hampstead Heath, development is likely to be prominent in the protected London Views Management Framework panorama 2, from Parliament Hill. It is important that built heritage and TVIA assessments are designed to ensure that all visual and other impacts on all heritage assets are fully understood. Section drawings, photomontage, verified view studies and kinetic views studies may all contribute usefully to this. 
Furthermore, please note that this response relates to designated heritage assets only. If there are any archaeological implications to the proposals it is recommended that you and the applicants contact the Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service for further advice (tel: 020 7973 3712).
While Section 5.0 of the Built Heritage Assessment remains incomplete, and proposals are still at an early stage, we welcome the applicant's intention to retain the locally-listed buildings on the site. We would encourage the developers to contact us for pre-application discussions as the designs develop. Further information on our Pre-application Advisory Services can be found on our website. 
If you have any queries about any of the above, or would like to discuss anything further, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely



Alfie Stroud
Inspector of Historic Buildings and Areas
E-mail: alfie.stroud@historicengland.org.uk
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